MINUTES OF A BUILDING, GROUNDS, SAFETY AND INSURANCE OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD IN THE COUNTY COURTHOUSE IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON THE 11TH DAY MARCH 2025.

The meeting was called to order at 6:34 p.m. by Mr. Hanson.  Those in attendance were Mark Menn, Michelle Merritt, Ryan Weeks, Josh Turner, and Mark Hanson.  Absent were Tom Rodgers, Stephen Finney, and Lee Ann Lambert. 
Nick Irmeger representing Bliss-McKnight went over risk management services.  He provided a list of classes that our insurance provides free of charge for training purposes.  Mr. Menn suggested requiring employees to take advantage of classes.  Ms. Merritt made a motion to mandate office holders to choose 3 classes that their employees could benefit from per year, it was seconded by Mr. Weeks.   All the members present voted aye, motion carried.
Ms. Putrino was in attendance to give more information on the 5311 and DOAP grants.  The DOAP grant will be for $194,675 with local matching up to 65%.  The 5311 agreement is a federal grant for $64,104 which fluctuates. Ms. Merritt made a motion to send the 5311 agreement which includes items C to I to full board, Mr. Turner seconded it with all the members present voting aye, motion carried.  
Mr. Weeks made a motion to move the DOAP agreement to full board, it was seconded by Ms. Merritt.  All the members present voted aye, and the motion passed. 
Discussion was had regarding transmitting to Blessing.  Ms. Putrino stated they do provide transportation out of the county within a 2-hour radius.  The individuals need to call ahead.
There was discussion regarding the noxious weed ordinance.  Ms. James recommended taking the State’s Attorney from the process of collecting on unpaid eradication of noxious weeds and just filing the lien.  She also suggested that if the appointed superintendent was a board member, then there should not be any compensation but if someone other than a board member was appointed down the road then compensation could be added.  Criteria to be certified was not clear, Mr. Weeks stated when talking to Brad Beavers that the Highway department was certified by the Department of Agriculture to apply for chemicals.  Mr. Beavers would certify the individual whom the board appoints. Motion was made by Ms. Merritt and seconded by Mr. Weeks to appoint a Noxious weed superintendent and a Noxious weed ordinance.  All the members present voted “aye,” motion carried.  
Mr. Turner made a motion to move the Ordinance for the Custody and Release of Titles for County Vehicles, it was seconded by Ms. Merritt.  There was discussion that the titles be titled in the name of Hancock, County of for consistency and because the departments are all under the name of the County.  All members present voted “aye,” motion carried. 
Ms. Merritt made a motion to implement the process of Worker’s Compensation Claims to begin with office holders contacting the County Clerk, it was seconded by Mr. Weeks.  There was discussion that this will keep the board informed as the process begins, all members present voted “aye,” motion carried.
Ms. Merritt made a motion to recess until April 8, 2025, at 6:30 p.m., seconded by Mr. Weeks.  The meeting was recessed at 7:15 p.m.			
							Respectfully submitted,

							Mark Hanson
